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This paper seeks your approval to request military aid to assist our response to the 
impact of COVID-19. Military aid is requested via the Secretary State for Wales and 
the Secretary State for Defence. 
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that the winter period, likely to be exacerbated by other seasonal conditions, 
shows that demand is likely to increase even further. 

6. WAST moved back into a specific call coding matrix for COVID-19 (Pandemic flu 
protocol 36) on the 17th September 2021. Initial use is showing that 16-18% of its 
demand may be connected to the pandemic, with a further 16% of calls for 
breathing problems and chest pain. These are levels equivalent to that of 
December 2020 during the peak of the second wave and increases operational 
risk to WAST to unacceptable levels. 

7. Fire and Rescue Service have previously provided mutual aid. FRS continue to 
provide residual support through the MOU, however numbers of FRS service 
staff previously made available to WAST were low and have not provided any 
significant impact. This is a result of demand on their own services. 

8. Consideration has also been given to support from Health Boards. Health Boards 
are currently facing significant staffing issues to manage the flow of patients in 
and out of the hospital system. 

9. Commercial alternatives have also been explored, including increasing its 
employment of the current workforce -136 additional frontline staff have been 
employed by WAST since April 2020; with the aim of a further 127 before March 
2022. WAST are seeking to secure funding to privately train at least 18 
Emergency Medical Technician (EMT) to be deployable from March 2022. 

10. WAST has fully re-engaged its community responder cadre and re-mobilised the 
Mid and West Wales Fire & Rescue Service co-response and maximised the 
support from St John Ambulance Cymru to the end of financial year. The WAST 
Non- Emergency Patient Care Service (NEPT's) is seeking additional support 
from commercial providers within funding made available via its commissioner. It 
has also implemented several enhancement schemes to improve staffing levels, 
and this has reached its peak effect. 

11. WAST is also currently in the process of securing additional ambulance fleet from 
St John and also to utilise its staff in areas where vehicles may not be required, 
such as Cycle Response Units (CRU) and Mobile Response Teams (MRT) in city 
centres or where there are large centres of population. 

Military Assistance Required 

12. Military support is required to enable WAST to meet current demands as well as 
those forecast this coming winter. 

13. The request is for: 
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